Sharon Historical Commission
And

Sharon Historic District Commission

Meeting Minutes for

Wednesday, April 13, 2005
In attendance:  
Gordon H. Hughes, Chairman, Robert S. Young, Vice-Chairman

Members -

Shirley A. Schofield, David A. Martin
Alternates -

Marie E. Cuneo, Brent L. Gundlah
Meeting was called to order at 7:30 pm.

1. Mr. Karl Dunham appeared before the Commission as a potential buyer of property at 157 East Street with a request for a demolition permit.  We informed him of the procedures to do this and that the Grayson’s, current owners, would have to make the application. 
2. Laura W. Davis appeared before the Commission with a request to review plans for renovations and an addition at her home in the Historic District I located at 38 North Main Street.  Documents were presented by Thelma Hirsch-Newberger, her designer, provided us with plans and a copy of an application for a building permit dated 4/12/2005.  The estimated costs of the improvements were $265,000.  

3. Doug Harris appeared before the Commission to discuss the historical significance of the property at a proposed development approved by the Planning Board known as King Philip Estates off of Mansfield Street.  Mr. Harris is the Deputy Tribal Historic Preservation Officer for the Narragansett Indian Tribal Historic Preservation Office.  He gave a lengthy history of the importance of the lands but had to leave out certain details due to the sensitive nature of the culture and beliefs of his people.  Bettina Washington also spoke on behalf of the Wampanoag Tribe of Gay Head (Aquinnah).  She emphasized that the tribes would like to preserve the hilltop of the aforementioned development.  She also refrained from details as it would have been improper to talk about the spirits of her ancestors.  The hill was a ceremonial landscape according to the two.

The Commission asked why the Native Nations had not come forward prior to this and they explained that they had just found out about the proposed development from Dr. Martin.  They wanted to know why the Commission had not done anything to protect the site.  It was explained to them that King Philip Rock and King Philip Cave were designated as local historic sites by the Commission in 1991, but that the area that they were now discussing had never been mentioned as being of importance.

David Wluka, a local broker representing the developer for King Philip Estates, was on hand to answer some of the questions.  He explained that the parcel in question was excluded from a land deal in which the Town of Sharon acquired the 90 acres which include the historic designation.  Available for over a decade, his client purchased the land with the intent of building.  

Some exchange between Dr. Martin, Wluka, and Harris ensued as to the details of what has tentatively been agreed upon by the Planning Board for a three parcel subdivision.  Mr. Wluka offered to cooperate with the tribal nations as to their interest in acquiring any or all of the parcel, but indicated that he expected confirmation of the approval from the Planning Board latter this evening and that marketing could begin in as few as 20 days after the final approval.

4. S. Schofield made a motion to begin the process of asking Town Meeting to create a 4th Historic District that would comprise the town owned land of the King Philip Rock and Cave area.  This was seconded by M. Cuneo and approved unanimously.

5. G. Hughes made a motion to nominate R. Young to represent the Commission on the committee in formation, the Community Preservation Committee.  This was approved at the last annual Town Meeting and after acceptance by voters of the Community Preservation Act.  This was seconded by D. Martin and approved unanimously.

6. R. Young made a motion to accept the demolition request for the property located at 143 Pond Street.  This was seconded by D. Martin.  After a brief discussion it was approved unanimously.

7. Both the Finance Committee and the Board of Selectmen were waiting for us to make a determination on the appropriateness of naming a park to be created at Cedar Street for the late Doris Annis.  This action for Town Meeting, which falls under the purview of the Commission, was made an Article by the Selectmen.  D. Martin made a motion to recommend the park naming.  This was seconded by M. Cuneo.  After much discussion a vote was taken and the motion failed.  S. Schofield made a motion to recommend indefinite postponement so that the Commission might be able to conduct research and provide proper information at Fall Town Meeting.  This was seconded by G. Hughes and approved unanimously.  R. Young was to notify the Finance Committee of our decision. 

8. R. Young made a motion to approve the plans that were presented by Ms. Davis and Ms. Hirsh-Newberger for 38 North Main Street.  This was seconded by M. Cuneo and approved with one abstention.

9. R. Young was going to get a clarification on voting procedures.

No further business on the agenda, S. Schofield made a motion to adjourn.  This was seconded by M. Cuneo and so moved.

